

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

September 16, 2015

J. Braam

Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on September 15, 2015 resolved:

That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Environmental & Engineering Services and City Engineer, the following actions be taken with respect to the Canada Post Community Mailbox installations:

- a) the draft Federation of Canadian Municipalities agreement BE APPROVED as the basis for negotiations with Canada Post;
- b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to proceed with negotiations with Canada Post to achieve an agreement that reflects London's concerns and issues on the placement of community mailbox's on the municipal right of way; and
- c) NO FURTHER ACTIONS BE TAKEN with respect to requesting local Members of Parliament to attend public engagement sessions, advising Canada Post that the City will not endorse Canada Post's actions prior to the public engagement process being satisfactorily completed, and the Mayor sending a letter to the Chief Executive Officer of Canada Post to inform Canada Post of the City of London's position regarding the existing delivery system, on the understanding that staff will continue to pursue the provision of a complete and clear list of the community mailbox locations. (3/22/SPPC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /hw

cc: A. Zuidema, City Manager

- J. P. Barber, Managing Director, Corporate Services and City Solicitor
- G. Kotsifas, Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official
- E. Soldo, Director, Roads and Transportation